

March 5, 2009

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Ms. Ann Cole, Commission Clerk Florida Public Service Commission 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850

Re: Joint petition for approval of amended territorial agreement in Sumter, Lake, Marion, Citrus, and Levy Counties by Sumter Electric Cooperative, Inc. and Progress Energy Florida, Inc.; Docket No. 080632-EU

Dear Ms. Cole:

As a result of Commissioner Argenziano's concerns expressed at the February 10, 2009 Agenda Conference, please find enclosed the updated notification letters from SECO and PEF to the affected customers with updated rate information. The SECO letter was mailed to customers on March 2, 2009. The PEF letter was mailed to customers on March 4, 2009.

Thank you for your assistance. Should you have any question, please feel free to call me at (850) 820-5184.

Sincerely,

John T. Burnett cmg

JTB/lms Attachments

cc: SECO

Gail Simpson (PEF)



March 2, 2009

Dear SECO Member:

To ensure that electric utilities in Florida, such as Sumter Electric Cooperative, Inc. (SECO), are able to provide reliable and economical electric service to their customers, utilities enter into agreements with one another establishing the geographical areas in which each utility is the exclusive provider of electric service. These agreements help avoid the unnecessary and uneconomic construction of duplicate electrical distribution lines and other facilities to serve their customers. Approval of the Florida Public Service Commission (FPSC) is required to ensure these objectives are met.

Over the past many years, we at SECO have had the pleasure of serving customers in your area under territorial agreements approved by the FPSC in the 1990s between our company and our neighboring utility, Progress Energy Florida Inc. (PEF). We have entered into an amended territorial agreement with PEF that was filed with the FPSC on October 9, 2008, which will revise some of the service area boundaries between the utilities and enable each utility to serve its customers more reliably and economically. The new agreement must be approved by the FPSC before it can become effective, and customers have the opportunity prior to that approval to provide their comments to the Commission.

If approved by the FPSC, the terms of the amended territorial agreement call on PEF to provide electric service in your area. Your account would be transferred to PEF at some point within the next three years. While we regret losing the opportunity to serve you in the future, PEF is an excellent utility and we are confident you will find their service to be satisfactory. You will not need to do anything to initiate this transfer since SECO and PEF will handle all of the arrangements on your behalf. You will be contacted and provided additional information closer to the date of the actual transfer.

You may recall receiving a similar letter last year. Due to recent rate changes by Progress Energy, we are mailing a second letter to provide you an update on current rates. In January 2009, the residential rate for PEF for 1,000 Kilowatt-Hours (KWH) was \$137.87. If the Commission approves the rate reduction, the projected rate expected to be implemented in April 2009 will be \$122.70. Comparatively, the residential rate for SECO for 1,000 KWH for January 2009 was \$122.85, and the current rate is \$122.85. The rates of both utilities are subject to change and may be raised or lowered in the future.

(over)



SECO Member Page 2 March 2, 2009

Please contact Customer Service if you have any questions or concerns about the proposed transfer of your service to Progress Energy Florida, or if you would like information about contacting the FPSC. You can reach us by phone at 1-352-793-3801 or in writing to Customer Service, Sumter Electric Cooperative, Inc., PO Box 301, Sumterville, FL 33585.

Sincerely,

Barry Bowman

Director of Corporate Communications &

Energy Services



March 3, 2009

INSERT NAME INSERT ADDRESS INSERT ADDRESS INSERT ACCOUNT

Dear	:: •
Deal	

To ensure that electric utilities in Florida, such as Progress Energy Florida Inc. (PEF), are able to provide reliable and economical electric service to their customers, utilities enter into agreements with one another establishing the geographical areas in which each utility is the exclusive provider of electric service. These agreements help avoid the unnecessary and uneconomic construction of duplicate electrical distribution lines and other facilities to serve their customers. Approval of the Florida Public Service Commission (FPSC) is required to ensure these objectives are met.

Over the past many years, we at PEF have had the pleasure of serving customers in your area under territorial agreements approved by the FPSC in the 1990's between our company and our neighboring utility, Sumter Electric Cooperative, Inc. (SECO). We have entered into an amended territorial agreement with SECO that was filed with the FPSC on October 9, 2008, which will revise some of the service area boundaries between the utilities and enable each utility to serve its customers more reliably and economically. The new agreement must be approved by the FPSC before it can become effective and customers have the opportunity prior to that approval to provide their comments to the Commission.

If approved by the FPSC, the terms of the amended territorial agreement call on SECO to provide electric service in your area. Your account would be transferred to SECO at some point within the next three years. While we regret losing the opportunity to serve you in the future, SECO is an excellent utility and I am confident you will find their service to be satisfactory. You will not need to do anything to initiate this transfer since PEF and SECO will handle all of the arrangements on your behalf. You will be contacted and provided additional information closer to the date of the actual transfer.

You may recall receiving a similar letter last year. Due to recent rate changes by Progress Energy, we are mailing a second letter to provide you an update on current rates. In January, 2009, the residential rate of PEF for 1,000 Kilowatt-Hours (KWH) was \$137.87. The projected rate expected to be implemented in April 2009 will be \$122.70, contingent on Commission approval. Comparatively, the residential rate for SECO for 1,000 KWH for January 2009 was \$122.85, which remains SECO's current rate. The rates of both utilities are subject to change and may be raised or lowered in the future.

Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns about the proposed transfer of your service to Sumter Electric Cooperative, Inc., or if you would like information about contacting the FPSC. You can reach us by telephone at 1-800-510-0140 or in writing at the mailing address below.

Sincerely,

Customer Service Progress Energy Florida